
Parks & Recreation 

November 2022 

Town Board Meeting 
 

RECREATION 

 Our 6th annual trunk or treat was successful again this year. We had 900 people come 

through the park on Halloween. 

 Fall Riding is set to end next week, we will have more sessions in the spring. 

 Indoor soccer began last week. All sessions are full except for our Kindergarten group. 

We anticipate those few spots will fill.  

 We began our Lansing Recreation swim team on November 2nd. We have 28 participants; 

we will begin attending meets with this group in 2023. 

 We are working to put together Saturday swim lessons beginning in January. 

 Open bowling began last week at Memory Lanes in Groton. 

 Youth basketball began for Boys and Girls grades 4-6.  We really need gym space, it’s 

very difficult scheduling around school sports.  Our sessions are later in the evening than 

we would like. 

 Scouts have been busy on the Lansing Center Trail, building new steps on a portion of 

Shortline Spur, they turned out beautiful. 

 Restrooms are now closed on the Ballfields.   

 We created a new pad for all our soccer goals at our shop location, making more room at 

the highway department.   

 

PARKS 

 Our nice weather allowed us to leave the water on at the park longer than expected. We 

winterized last week.  Restrooms are now closed for the season. 

 We completed our price list for 2023 adding a few new options.  

 Our boat slip lottery is coming up in February of 2023, we set our prices and plan to 

distribute applications next month. 

 Built and leveled a stone pad at trails for a new shed behind Scoops.  

 NYSEG donated several trees for Salt Point, Myers Park and Center Trail.  They were 

planted last week. 

 


